Town of Stonington
Regular Meeting

Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public 

Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities
December 17, 2007
A regular meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on December 17, 2007 at the Department of Human Services on Route 1, Stonington, CT.

Present:  Charles Ballato, George Brennan, and invited guest First Selectman, Ed Haberek.

Absent:  Stephen Singer and Dieter Zumsande.
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes
The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m.  George Brennan was appointed Chairman Pro Tem.  Approval of minutes was deferred due to the lack of a quorum.

(2)  Committee Charge and Objective
First Selectman, Ed Haberek, presented an overview of the charge for the Committee and objectives for the Committee to move forward.

The Committee membership will be increased.  A Chairman will be selected by the Committee, and a meeting schedule established.   
A recommendation was made to review previous plans for the Town Hall expansion and use it as a launching point to perform a thorough evaluation of needs.  

 The Committee shall be permitted to interface with the Town Hall staff to analyze efficiency and space needs during the process.  It may be appropriate to categorize space needs into immediate, moderate (three to five years), and long term (five to ten years).  

First Selectman Haberek requested a monthly update from the Committee.
First Selectman Haberek stated that space in the Town Hall is an urgent need, but it would be helpful to parallel the space needs in other areas so that all areas can be used more efficiently.  Storage and meeting space are additional issues.  It was recommended to obtain information on committee meetings, attendance, and meeting space availability.  
The Committee discussed its previous activities and George Brennan presented another option for the Town Hall to form a campus environment by constructing a butler building (metal construction).  He recommended involving the Town Planner, Public Works Director, and the Town Engineer to determine if this is a feasible proposal.

Local Capital Improvement Program (LOCIP) funds and funds appropriated by the Town are at $1.13M.
(3)  Public Comment


None.

(4)  Next Meeting/Adjournment 
The next meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities will be January 21, 2008.  There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
Submitted by,

___________________________                         ________________________________
Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                          George Brennan, Chairman Pro Tem
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